
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Inc. Village of Head of the Harbor 

St. James, New York  

 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, a public hearing will be held 

by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Head-of-the-Harbor at 

500 North Country Road, St. James, New York, on the 19th  day of 

October, 2022 at 7:00 PM to consider enactment of the following 

Local Law: 

LOCAL LAW (Intro.) NO. 3  OF 2022 

A PROPOSED LOCAL LAW A LOCAL LAW ENACTING CHAPTER 150 OF THE 

VILLAGE CODE CONCERNING WIRELESS TELECOMMUNICATIONS FACILITIES 

IN PUBLIC RIGHTS-OF-WAY 

SUMMARY 

 

The purpose of this local law is to provide 

a uniform and comprehensive set of regulations 

and standards for the permitting, development, 

siting, installation, design, operation and 

maintenance of Wireless Telecommunications 

Facilities, as defined in this Chapter, in the 

Village's public rights-of-way. These regulations 

are intended to prescribe clear and reasonable 

criteria to assess and process applications in a 

consistent and expeditious manner, while reducing 

the impacts associated with Wireless 

Telecommunications Facilities in the public 

rights-of-way. This is a summary of the proposed 

local law.  A full copy of the local law is 

available at the office of the Village Clerk 

during regular office hours. 

At said public hearing any persons 

interested will be given an opportunity to be 

heard. 

Village Hall is accessible to the handicapped. 

 

Dated: September 28, 2022 

       Margaret O’Keefe 

       Village Clerk 

       Village of Head-of-the-Harbor 

 


